Dear Admissions Committee,

Enclosed are my GRE scores from a test administered in October 1996. I have included an official copy of my test results since the test was administered over 5 years ago and ETS will no longer report them. 

I am aware that your policy is to officially require recent test results, but these scores were eligible at the time that I applied to my current masters program at Teachers College and they still reflect my current standardized test taking abilities. I was unable to schedule a GRE sitting in time for this application and am prepared to re-take this exam before admissions, should you require me to.

Sincerely,

Jonah Bossewitch 

